
Book Discussion
Tues., Oct. 3, 7:30 p.m.

Chair: Laura Kracke
773-288-6455

hkracke@earthlink.com

Dining Out
Wed., Oct. 4, 12:00 p.m.

Co-Chairs: Jan O’Malley / Fran Gordon 
773-955-4518 / 773-684-0522

hddrO@sbcglobal.net/ fgordon@aol.com

Games
Thurs.,Oct. 26, 10 a.m.

Chair: Charlotte Adler
773-256-1314

chbob@sbcglobal.net

Movies
Thurs., Oct. 12, 1:30 p.m.
Chair: Mary Rose Shaughnessy 

773-415-2950
maryroseshaughnessy@yahoo.com

MEMBERS AND GUESTS ARE INVITED TO ATTEND ALL SECTION ACTIVITIES

Walking
Wed., Oct. 4, 12:00 p.m.

Chair: Frances Gordon
773-684-0522

fgordon@aol.com

Hostess:  For information about meeting place contact Agnes.
Program:  The group reads and discusses Spanish novels, takes trips to museums, 
restaurants, etc.  

Spanish
Thursdays, 1:30 p.m.

Chair: Agnes Zellner
773-643-6992

azellner@gmail.com

Join us for lunch (provided) and a joint planning meeting for Dining Out and Physical Activities.
Location:  We will meet at the home of Fran Gordon. Please RSVP to Fran or Jan by 
October 2.

Hostess:  Dorothy Patton, 773-493-8863
Book:  The Pearl that Broke its Shell (Nadia Hashim)
Next Month:  A Gentleman in Moscow (Amor Towles)
The 2017-18 Book List is available on the Service League website at http://ucserviceleague.org

Join us for lunch (provided) and a joint planning meeting for Dining Out and Physical Activities.
Location:  We will meet at the home of Fran Gordon. Please RSVP to Fran or Jan by 
October 2. 

Hostess:  Dorothy Patton, 773-493-8863
Games:  The hostess will choose the game. A light lunch will follow. Join us!

Movie: Julieta  (A film by Spanish director Pedro Almodovar. A woman reflects upon the 
important events that have defined her life and her relationship with her daughter.)
Location:  Hyde Park Art Center, 5020 S. Cornell Aavenue. All are invited. $2.00 donation. 
Next Month:  November 9, Doctor Thorne
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Program Meeting, Wednesday, October 18, 1:30 p.m.
Augustana Lutheran Church, 5500 South Woodlawn Avenue

Visitors are welcome; please bring a friend.    Hostesses: Past Presidents

Board Meeting
Wed., Oct. 18, 9:45 a.m.

Games
October 2017:
The October meeting of the Games Group will be on October 26 at the home of Dorothy
Patton, at 10:am. We do not meet in November or  December  because of the holidays, and the attendant' " busyness".
We meet on the 4th Thursday of the month, and each month' s hostess chooses the game we play. After October,
we will start again in January, 2018. For more information, call the Chair, Charlotte Adler, 1-773-256-1314.

A Hyde Park Pilgrim
Bill Spielberger will share his experiences in making  the 
famed Camino de Santiago pilgrimage. He walked 500 
miles from the Pyrenees to the shrine of St. James in 
Santiago de Compostela in Northern Spain. Christians 
and non-Christians have been making the walk since 
the Middle Ages.

Location:  The Board will meet at Augustana Lutheran Church.

French
Tues., Oct. 10 and 24, 2:30 p.m.

Chair: Judy Chernick
773-752-2317

ChernickJM@gmail.com

Hostess:   Anne Gomer, 773-536-2182.  RSVP to the Chair.
Did you study French in high school or college?  Did you speak French in the past but are no 
longer fluent?  All levels of conversation are welcome.  Please note our new meeting time.

**************************************************************************************************************************************

Treasure Tea
Saturday October 21

2:00 to 4:00 p.m.
Join us for the traditional 
Treasure Tea at the home 

of Raiselle Resnick
5649 South Woodlawn Avenue

Bring a Treasure 
or a $25 Donation

We need your treasures includintg 
handmades,  jewelry, gift cards for 
restaurants and stores, tickets for 

performances, and quality items for
 our expanded raffle and silent auction.

October 2017 Calendar



SPECIAL RESOURCES

SL Rep: Colleen O’Leary, 773-643-2115, cmoleary@aol.com    Save the date! Friday November 3:  
HPNC 108th Anniversary Gala, 6:00 to 9:00 p.m. at HPNC, 5480 S. Kenwood Avenue.  The Service League 
will be honored as HPNC's longest donor! For further information please contact Sarah Diwan, sdiwan@hpnclub.org. 
Please visit our website at www.hpnclub.org

OUR PHILANTHROPIES

New Members

Physical 
Activities

SL Rep: Frances Gordon, 773-684-0522, fgordon@aol.com  Mary Rogel offers a $5 rate to SL members 
for 1-hour QiGong in the HP Bank Bldg. Go to www.eastpointassociates.com or call Mary at 773-955-9643. 
Also free Senior Services are available at Chicago Cultural Center, Renaissance Court, 78 East Washington. 
They have exercise classes Monday thru Saturday. Call 312-744- 4550.

SL Rep: Judith Wright, 773-947-0282, wrightjudithm@gmail.com  Special Offers: George Rumsey offers 
a half-price rate to SL members for his computer classes, HP Bank Bldg. Go to www.computer-resource.com 
(click on “Schedule”) or call George at 773-955-4455 for all the basics.

The University of Chicago Service League Officers
President..............................................................................Nancy Baum
First Vice-President......................................................Deborah Franzek
Second Vice-President......................................................Judy Chernick
Third Vice-President.....................................................Dianne Luhmann
Recording Secretary............................................................Sarah Diwan
Corresponding Secretary................................................Carole Landrum

Delta 
Literacy

SL Rep: Caroline Harney, 312-833-3286, harney@att.net   Chicago Commons serves Seniors throughout the 
Chicago Metro Area.  Look for its minibus around Hyde Park, serving Seniors at its Headquarters near Washington 
Park.  I serve on its Early Education Committee and am proud of the Service League's shared history of building high 
quality Reggio inspired education programs. Please visit their website at www.chicagocommons.org

HP Kenwood
Hunger Program

Hyde Park
Neighborhood

Club

SL Rep: Agnes Zellner, 773-643-6992, azellner@gmail.com  Volunteers are needed! Help with food prep 
and serving is needed on Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday. Please contact Agnes Zellner, Service 
League Representative, for information regarding volunteer opportunities. The kitchen also accepts cash, food 
and clothing donations. For information regarding donations contact Rev. Sanders, 773-373-2861 or visit their 
website at www.hpkifc@hotmail.com

SL Rep: Charlotte Johnston, 773-288-8970, charlottejohnston@sbcglobal.net  Tutoring services are offered at 
the D’Estee site on Wednesday, Thursday and Saturday 9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. A session is also held on Wednesday 
afternoon from 4:00 to 6:00 p.m. On Saturday a Book Club meets from 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Tutoring services are 
also offered at Kelly Library, 6151 S. Normal Blvd. and at Jackson Park Supportive Living, 1446 East 75th Street 
(open to residents only). Substitute tutors are very much needed. For specifics please contact Olivia Amos,  
Executive Director, 773-768-5794. Visit their website at www.chicagodeltas.com

SL Rep: Patricia Bennett, 773-493-8826, Pbenne@comcast.com  St. Martin de Porres House of Hope provides 
housing and a supportive framework for recovery from addiction for women and their children. In-kind donations 
(provided that they fit the particular needs of the program) are a valuable way to supplement our cash support for 
St. Martin. Toiletries, including shampoo, soap, deodorant, toothpaste, bubble bath, lotion, etc., make a large 
difference in the women’s ability to take charge of their own housekeeping and develop their sense of self-respect. 

University of Chicago Service League
Virginia Meeker
1700 East 56th Street, Apt.#2309
Chicago

Assoc. Corresponding Secretary...................................Raiselle Resnick
Treasurer.........................................................................Clairan Ferrono
Associate Treasurer........................................................Virginia Meeker
Website Mananger...........................................Mary Rose Shaughnessy
President-Elect...............................................................Clairan Ferrono
Member-at-Large............................................................Beverly Bennett

St. Martin de Porres
House of Hope

Chicago Commons
Association

Computers

Please remember Muriel Brauer, Helene Groban, Lynne Pettle, Ethel F. Goldsmith and Elisabeth Williams-Ashman 
who died recently.

Please welcome new members Lucy Lester, Elisabeth Pryor and Stacy Tolbert. The Membership Committee 
welcomes nominations for new members. Please email names and contact information for prospective members 
to Membership Co-Chair, Judy Chernick, jchernick@ameritech.net  *Please include in subject line: “Service 
League Membership”  

In Memoriam

Dear Members: By now you should have received your yearbook. Please come to as many of our 3rd Wednesday 
programs as you can and to our special interest sections. Check out opportunities for volunteering for our 
philanthropies and for personal learning. Our annual Treasure Tea is coming up on Saturday, October 21. Look 
for your invitation to our annual Homecoming fundraiser on Saturday, November 11. We look forward to seeing 
you at our events. Please visit our website at http://ucserviceleague.org

President's
Message

Homecoming
Business Patrons

Needed 

If you have a business or restaurant, we need you as a Homecoming business patron. Please contact 
Deborah Franczek, 773-955-6729. 9he'll send you the needed forms. Thank you!


